Chicken dinners fly off shelf…
The “Jamie Oliver” effect, resulting from the screening of the TV show Jamie’s Fowl Dinners, is seeing supermarkets suffering shortages of free range and organic chicken, reports the Daily Mail. 

Industry figures show sales of organic chicken are up by nearly 40 per cent in the last few weeks with an even bigger boost reported in sales of free range birds and so-called “high-welfare” chicken. The RSPCA claims that sales of all the various types of chicken raised in more animal-friendly conditions, including its own Freedom Foods label, are up by about 50 per cent. 

A crunch point has arrived in the market, say analysts, where there are now not enough free range and organic producers in the UK to meet this enhanced demand. As a result there have been reports of empty shelves at leading supermarkets across the country over recent weekends. 

Retail analysts AC Nielsen confirmed sales of organic birds have been boosted. They previously reported that sales rose by 36 per cent during the two weeks that Channel 4 was screening the programmes Jamie's Fowl Dinners and Hugh's Chicken Run, presented by Hugh Fearnley-Whittingstall. 

Despite these seemingly encouraging figures, there is a longer term danger for organic poultry in this apparent consumer shift, says Richard Sanders of The Organic Research Centre – Elm Farm. 
“If the public is now convinced that the process of paying £5.00 or so for a table bird (instead of £2.50 or less) delivers a truly welfare-friendly and sustainable bird then there is little incentive for many of them to move a stage further to a £12.00 organic bird,” he says. Some real differentiation between truly organic poultry and the rest of the sector remains a target priority for The Organic Research Centre and its poultry partners. 
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